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 Ms Sue Lovecy, Head of School

Dear Parent / Carer






    


31 December 2020
Dear families you may be aware of the latest announcement from the Government regarding the start of term. I write now to clarify what this means for our St Martins family.

Our primary phase will start back, as normal, on Tuesday the 5th of January. In light of the current increase in tier for Shropshire we would now like all parents to wear a mask / face shield when on school site and remember to stick to the social distancing rules of 2 metres. There are markings on the floor leading from the primary entrances, please use them.

Our secondary students will return as follows:

Week commencing 4th January

· year 11 and year 10 will have online learning sessions in the same slots as their normal timetables. A reminder timetable will be sent out on Monday the 4thJanuary
· The mock exams will go ahead as normal the following week, so revision is crucial during this week.
· Years 7,8,9 will have work set on SMHW (Show My Homework) / teams. This will not follow a timetable.
Week commencing 11th January

· Student testing begins, more information to follow. Consent letters will be sent to parents on Monday the 4th.

· Year 11 return to school Monday the 11th January. 
· Year 10 return to school Wednesday the 13th of January. They will continue with online learning on Monday and Tuesday
· Years 7,8,9 will have online learning timetables, similar to their normal timetables. These will be emailed home.
Week commencing 18th January

· Years 7, 8 and 9 return 

I know that many parents will have questions about the testing process and I would love to answer them, but at the moment we simply don’t have the answers. Staff will be receiving further training from the government in the first week back and I hope to run a parent forum over zoom when we have answers.

We will be contacting families about free school meals provision on our return.

Can I remind families with critical workers and vulnerable children that we will be open for these children from the 5th  January. Please contact reception to book in your child before 11am on Monday the 4th or drop us an email to reception@stmartins3-16.org. The same rules and regulations apply to these places as were in place in the lockdown earlier in 2020.

Finally, can I wish you all a happy new year. Let’s hope that 2021 is a better one. Thank you all for your support and help over the last year, we could not have got through this difficult time without it.

Best wishes

Sue Lovecy 


